
July 12, 2024 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff, 
 
This morning it was brought to my attention that today is National Red Rose Day.  Celebrated on June 12th, 
this day honors the red rose, the birth flower for June, and a symbol of love and romance.  We are so 
fortunate to have so many beautiful flowers, trees and shrubs on our Dunwoody Campus.  Along with Fran 
Meehan and his team, many of our residents grow lovely flowers, shrubs and herbs. Many thanks to our 
residents for hosting the garden tour a few weeks back.  It was so enjoyable to walk through our courtyards 
and see the beauty and tranquility of these hidden gardens.  I even learned that each courtyard in The 
Village has a name!  Take a stroll in the near future to enjoy these Village courtyard gardens. 

 
Phone System  
All employee/office and Care Center resident room phones have been distributed and are on our new system 
(with the exception of a small number of offices we are investigating).  You should now be able to reach all 
offices, desks and Care Center residents using their previously assigned phone numbers. A directory will be 
distributed in the next several days.  When receiving calls from any of these phones, you will see a different 
phone number assigned on the caller ID.  This is only temporary and will be resolved in a few weeks.  This 
includes the Hair Salon; please contact the hair salon on their regular number (610-359-4447).  The phones in 
the elevators remain down. We are working with our phone vendor and elevator company for a solution to 
this ASAP.  Please keep your cell phones with you at all times.  Thank you for your continued patience as we 
work out the final details 
 
Continental Breakfast 
A courtesy continental breakfast is provided for residents only starting at 7:30 a.m. each morning, Monday 
through Friday, in the Fox Den.  Please remember that continental breakfast is not open to visitors or guests of 
residents.  Residents may purchase breakfast items for their guests through the Trolley Stop where fresh fruit 
and yogurt cups are available.     
 
Dining Services 
Dining Services would like to announce that we have recently promoted JRhon Bryant to our Kitchen 
Supervisor.  JRhonn has worked at Dunwoody, holding many different positions in Dining Services, over a 
number of years. Fun fact -- JRhon is also a Big Phillies baseball fan! 
 
Seal Coating 
The final painting and striping planned for the sealcoating project was rescheduled due to rain.  We have some 
final painting and touch-ups to complete.  These last details will be scheduled in the near 
future.  Communications will be distributed once a schedule is established.  Thank you for help with logistics 
and making this project a success.   
 
Infection Control 
One Residential resident tested positive for COVID and is on quarantine. No Care Center residents are positive 
at this time.  One staff member is positive and at home on isolation.   
 
 
Best regards, 
 
Maureen Casey 


